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Minutes of Publicity Group Meeting 12-Mar-2002

10:30am - 12:00 noon

17 people in attendance

Chair: Al Petrick 802.11, Jim Meyer 802.15

Secretary: Brian Mathews

Al Petrick called to order and reviewed the agenda

IEEE 802 Chaiman 802 requested to trim the agenda to end at 11:30am so that representatives from this group could attend an overall 802 PR meeting/conference call.

1) Agenda trimmed to adjourn at 11:30am

2) Announcements - Al introduced Brian Mathews who is expected to be voted in as the new Publicity Group chair, at WG closing plenary, PC approved by consent. 

3) Report from WECA - Tom Studwell of IBM provided a brief overview of the WECA Hong Kong meeting.  Dennis Eaton will provide a more in-depth review at the 802.11 Plenary.  Some discussion of new FCC regulations (new Part15.247 EIRP rules) and branding issues (WiFi vs. WiFi5 etc.).

4) Report from IEEE Staff - Jerry Walker from IEEE's New Jersey office discussed branding issues where commercial companies are using (misusing?) IEEE nomenclature in their marketing communications.  IEEE is trying to provide guidelines and policies to guide companies in the right and wrong ways to use IEEE nomenclature.  A new statement usable without a license has been drafted "product x has been engineered, designed, or manufactured to meet the requirements of IEEExxxxx" (paraphrase, see the IEEE document for the exact text).  Jerry then addresses some FAQs regarding IEEE trademark usage. A suggestion was made that the IEEE should issue a statement and request that all IEEE standards committee participants forward the recommendations, guidelines, and policies to their Marketing Communications departments.  Question was raised: How IEEE expects to work with certification groups like WECA.  Jerry indicated that the IEEE seeks to work in partnership with groups like WECA.  Someone pointed out that WECA is not really a compliance group but an interoperability testing program.

5) Joint 802.11/802.15 publicity activities - Current issue is how to address confusion in the industry about 802.11g.  Jim Myer presented some slides about 802.11/802.15 Publicity.  He summarized the current situation (we're getting bad press).  A short term plan of press education and getting consolidated press-oriented reports out after each meeting was presented.  Al then reviewed the text of a letter which will be issued by the 802.11 Chair explaining the standards process with respect to claiming compliance to draft text and unapproved standards.  

Straw Poll: Chair took a straw poll whether to move forward with his current text with only minor edits or to make significant changes to make it more general.  Straw poll indicated to go forward with the existing text.  Al will convene a small group to make the final edits off-line.

Chair called adjournment at approx. 11:30am.
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